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June 2023
Hello Everyone, 
We have already had two very exciting and worth-while events in our West Region of the DBS this year:

6th April, 2023 -  COUNTRYTASTIC held at the Malvern Show grounds, Worcestershire.  This was a brilliant day organised for children between the ages of 3 and 12 to give them a taste of what the countryside is all about.  Along with cattle, sheep, horses, pigs and many others, the donkeys were available for the children, and their parents, to come and meet.  A few children had never seen a donkey before.  John McLaren and Linda Chilton brought 2 donkeys from the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary and they were lovely ambassadors for the DBS and for donkeys overall.  Helpers on the stand were Anna Turner, Angela Scales, Vanessa Morrish, Ruth Holman, and John and Lily Harper.  Thank you very much everyone for making the day such a success.  It was a very busy and exhausting day of chatting with visitors to the stand, helping children stamp their books and with the colouring-in of donkey pictures, and selling Donkey Sanctuary hand-made gifts.
13th May, 2023 – DONKEY DENTISTRY held at the home of Claire Harper, North Littleton, Worcestershire.  The Donkey Sanctuary Equine Dental Technicians, Lee Gosden and Gemma Lilly came up from Devon and treated several donkeys, mules and horses, visiting many at their homes.  Three donkeys and a large mule were treated at Claire’s home, with explanations and discussions about the condition of the teeth and mouths and advice given.  Gemma spoke about the importance of young donkeys having their teeth checked regularly, so that any problems with milk teeth eruptions can be dealt with before causing damage to the alignment of permanent teeth.  She also mentioned that small donkeys can have trouble with overcrowding of their teeth and older donkeys, of course, can have all the problems relating to aging.  She said the safest way was to have regular checks, approximately once a year, so that problems can be spotted before any pain and discomfort affects the donkey.
*****
FUTURE EVENTS:

Everyone is welcome to attend any, or all, of these events.  The boundaries within the DBS are only for administration!  Please support as much as you can – family and friends are always welcome.  For more information please contact the organisors, mostly the Area Reps listed above.
YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO ATTEND THE 30TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS OF A VERY SPECIAL DONKEY:
HENRY REDFERS

SATURDAY 3RD JUNE 2023 
11.30am to 3.30pm

AT THE HOME OF HIS OWNER ANNA TURNER, 

THE GROVE, KING’S LANE, SNITTERFIELD,

STRATFORD ON AVON, WARKS. CV37 0QA.
We will be enjoying a picnic lunch in Anna and Peter’s beautiful garden, accompanied by her donkeys.

Please bring your own provisions, but tea and coffee will be provided.

A Bring and Buy table will be there, raising money for the 

Webster Fund. For sale will be felt saddles, tack and donkey equipment including rugs, hand made gifts, jigsaw puzzles, 

second hand and new books, and more. 

Please contact Anna to let her know you will be attending on

 07890 234756 or email:  gardenia.soft.furnishings@btinternet.com
*****

Sunday, 4th June 2023 – ISLAND FARM DONKEY SHOW, Brightwell-cum-Sotwell, Wallingford, Oxon. OX10 0SW.  Classes include in-hand, driving and fun classes.  

Contact John or Stuart McLaren for details on mail@donkeyrescue.org.uk
*****
Sunday 11th June, 2023 -  A very special Information Day has been planned by Sue Jones in Hereford covering in the morning Handling and Training the Young Donkey, followed by an afternoon of working with Sue’s donkeys in their School with a variety of Agility obstacles.  This day will be invaluable to everyone, both new owners wanting advice with their donkeys, and more experienced owners wanting to build communication and trust with their donkey or to extend their donkeys’ training.  Please contact Sue to let her know you would like to attend, and also to discuss any specific activity, for example leading a reluctant donkey, helping the donkey to become used to be away from its companions, how to gain trust and confidence in your donkey etc.  

Sue’s contact details:  01981 510269 or email: siouxdoyle@hotmail.co.uk
Address:  Old Shawl’s Farm, Craswell, Hereford. HR2 0PW.

23rd July 2023:  Picnic Walk with Donkeys at Pennyhooks Care Farm for Young People with Autism, Shrivenham, Swindon, SN6 8EX.  Pennyhooks is our Webster Charity for 2023.  You can bring your own donkeys if you like, which can be led or long-reined and your own picnic provisions.  Everyone welcome.  Contact Angela Scales on 01367 240163 or Claire Harper for more information.
Saturday, 19th August 2023:  Donkey Breed Society Championship Show at Moreton Morrell Agricultural College, Warwickshire.  For the schedule and further information, and if you feel you could help in any way, please contact the DBS Secretary Carol Morse on 01732 864414 or email: carol.morse@talktalk.net
Saturday 2nd September 2023:  Moreton Agricultural Show, Moreton in Marsh, Gloucestershire.  We will be holding an information stand at this lovely mixed country show.  Several of our donkeys will be there for the public to meet.  If you would like to help on the stand please contact Anna Turner on 07890 234756 or email: gardenia.soft.furnishings@btinternet.com
22/23/24 September 2023:  Malvern Autumn Show.  We are hoping to be able to hold our stand at the Show for the three days, but need people to commit to helping on the stand and/or to bring their donkeys to be on display for 1, 2 or 3 days, for the public to meet.  We need someone to collect the display photos, information leaflets and goods for sale from Claire Harper, and set it up on the Friday, people to guarantee they will be on the stand for 1, 2 or 3 of the days and someone to bring the display etc. back after the show.  Please contact Claire Harper if you would like to be involved and for more details.
Sunday 8th October 2023:  We have been invited to visit the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary and will be given a guided tour of the Sanctuary and their new buildings and facilities.  John McClaren has very kindly offered to provide a Ploughman’s Lunch for participants.  Please contact Claire Harper for further details and to book a place.

Sunday 3rd December:  West Region Christmas Lunch and Get-together – venue to be decided.
*****

Please support any of the above events if you can – unless we have your attendance at events that have been organised, fewer and fewer of them will happen.  Very sadly a really good event was cancelled in Hereford on 23rd April.  Sue Jones and Jacky Edwards had planned a day of information about Paddock Maintenance, followed by Condition Scoring for weight assessment re administration of drugs, wormers etc.  Unfortunately the event had to be cancelled through lack of support.  
Another very sad cancellation has been the cutting out of any donkey classes at the Royal Three Counties Agricultural Show in June, through lack of entries.  Usually when a big Show cancels donkey classes it is very hard to get them re-established, but I have been informed that if we can get enough competitors, the classes could be included again.  Please contact Anna Turner or Claire Harper if you think you would like to show your donkeys at the Three Counties in the future.

THE  WEBSTER  FUND

Last year we were collecting donations through the Webster Fund in support of the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary, Oxfordshire.  Peter Scales writes:  “Although there were not many walks in 2022 we have raised an amazing £1,416.00.  This was achieved by Table Top sales, running Half Marathons and 10k Marathons, sales of books, the sale of Claire Harper’s felt poppies and Christmas tree donkeys, raffles and donations.  The money has been forwarded to the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary in Oxfordshire as a contribution to their costs of their new Isolation Unit.  A big thank you to members in the West Region for their support.”

 This year the Webster Fund will be raising funds to support the Pennyhooks Project for Young People with Autism Spectrum Disorder located in Shrivenham, Swindon SN68EX.  The funds raised will be used to replace the fencing, posts and gates around the Donkey Paddock which have been well nibbled over the years.  To learn more about the farm, go to www.pennyhooks.com or email them on pennyhooks.farm@virgin.net
*****

Area Representatives:

Area Representatives are still asking for ideas of events people would like to attend, for example Picnic Walks, Activity Days, Morning and Afternoon Teas in the Garden, Guest Speakers, Demonstrations and fundraising for the Webster Fund.  If you have any good ideas or would like to help by volunteering to host an event, please contact any of the people listed at the top of this Newsletter – we would really appreciate your help and suggestions.
Area Representatives Needed:
We are still without Area Representatives in the Gloucestershire and Shropshire areas.  This is a really interesting and rewarding position where it is possible to feel part of a team of donkey loving people, working together to help donkeys and their owners – even if only to be a contact on the phone.  Please contact Anna Turner or Claire Harper if you would like to be involved.  (Contact details at the head of this Newsletter).

*****

FOR SALE:

For any of the following please contact Claire Harper, 01386 833524 or cj_harper@hotmail.com
Proceeds to be donated to the Webster Fund 2023:

Felt Saddle – Dark blue felt with leather seat.  Hand loop for child and with girth and stirrups.  £15

Felt Saddle - Brown suede seat, cream felt underneath. Hand loop for child. Girth but no stirrups.  £10

                       Both in very good condition – suitable for riding or long-reining.  

Leather Drop Nose Band – Cob Size, brand new condition.  £5.
Showing jacket – Jaeger, navy blue corduroy.  Size 10.  £5.
Best wishes to everyone.
Anna, Claire, Jackie, John, Julie, Sue and Vanessa.
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com
